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INTRODUCTION
The summer term promises to be another busy term, with a packed diary ranging from assessments and end of year reports, to the more pleasurable activities like summer trips and sports days! I shall outline as many as possible of these events in this newsletter and inform you of any extra dates as they arise.

You will have received a Home/School Topic Letter from your child’s teacher, outlining work to be covered this half term. Please take the opportunity to discuss this with your child. You may wish to refer to it when supporting your child with homework.

ATTENDANCE

We now have a temporary allocated Education Welfare Officer, Nick Townley, pending the start of a permanent worker. As you know, our target is 95% and over the past year, attendance has really improved and it has been close to, even above, the target. 
We all know how unauthorised, or persistent absence, has a detrimental impact on children’s progress. Along with Nick’s replacement, we will be tackling persistent absence and punctuality vigorously. Parents/Carers of children with a high level of, or persistent, absence will be expected to attend an attendance panel with school, the EWO and a school health worker to explain the absence. Medical evidence may be requested.

Please do your best for your child by encouraging regular attendance. It really DOES make a huge difference to their progress and life chances. We continue to award a termly prize of £25 for excellent attendance.
WALK TO SCHOOL WEEK – 18th – 22nd May
We would like to encourage you to leave your car at home and walk to school.  Children who walk to school all week will receive a badge.

DIVERSITY WEEK

The week commencing 8th June will be a special week celebrating diversity in our local and wider communities. We are planning several special activities, we are very keen for parents/carers to get involved if you feel you can contribute in any way eg cooking/baking special dishes with the children, please let me know.
SUMMER FAIR
This year’s Summer Fair will be on Saturday 13th June. Later in the term, the staff will be sending out further details, and I know you will support us with your contributions. 

If any parents/carers are able to offer help at the fair, please speak to Mrs Shepley, in the school office.
SWINGING SIXTIES DAY

Following the highly successful Eighties Day last summer, we will this year be celebrating the swinging sixties. As an end of year treat, on the afternoon of 10th July, the children can dress up and enjoy a free Sixties Disco in the afternoon.
EDUCATIONAL VISITS

Year 5 are visiting Stockport Air Raid Shelters on 27th June
Year 6 are going on a residential visit to Lledr Hall from 15th -19th June
Other teachers are still finalising plans for their visits and will let you know as soon as they are booked. Class teachers will send out details of these, and any additional, summer visits.
STAFFING

Our Family Support Worker, Mrs Blemmings will leave us temporarily in July to commence her maternity leave. We are very lucky that we have been able to appoint Grace Thomas to cover her leave. Many of you are already familiar with Grace from her work with young people and families in her current role with the Methodist Church.
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Family Worship

Some of our classes are preparing their own act of worship this term and 

families are warmly invited to attend. 

8th May: Year 4
12th June: Year 2
19th June: Year 1
3rd July: Reception

Important dates for your diary.

· Y5 are visiting the TEN Centre as part of the Computing curriculum on 29th April
· The school photographer is in on 28th April to take class photos.
· Many of the children will be working with representatives of the Dogs’ Trust during the 20th May.
· There will be a Family Learning Workshop at 9am for families of Y4-Y6 children on 9th June- details to follow.
· The annual Worsley Sports Competition will be held on 20th May after school at Cleveleys Track in Winton.
· We break up for half term on 22nd May and return on Tuesday 2nd June.
· There will be a meeting for parents/carers of next year’s Reception Class children on 6th July at 2.30pm.
· There will be a meeting for parents/carers of the new Nursery intake on 6th July at 6pm.
· There will be a special Leavers’ production in the evening of 14th July. This will involve the Y6 pupils who are moving on to high school. 
· Summer Sport’s Days are planned for the following days (weather permitting!)

14th July: Nursery and Reception
9th July: KS2

7th July: KS1

P.E. KITS.

Please ensure your child has their PE kit in school at all times as there will be many outdoor sporting activities taking place this term.

End of Year Assessments

All KS2 children will be undertaking end of year assessments tests during the fortnight beginning 11th May. It is imperative that no pupils are absent during these weeks and all absences should be kept to a minimum. 

Year 2 pupils will be assessed using a variety of teacher assessments during the summer term and the final levels will be reported to parents as part of the annual report.

Annual Reports
You will receive a detailed report from your child’s class teacher on Friday 3rd July. Parents of Y6 children will be given KS2 SATs results as soon as they are available.
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Extra Curricular Activities 

Netball Team
Our netball team this year have been highly successful, winning the majority of their matches. The end of season rally will be at Moorside Primary School on Friday 8th May at 3.30pm. We wish them lots of luck!
I include a list of the activities available this term, but individual members of staff will send out further details.

Summer Term Clubs
Tuesday
Gymnastics (Y1 & Y2)
Wednesday  

Gardening Clubs (Y1)

Cricket (Y5 & Y6)
Computing (Y5)

Thursday
Football

ICTHUS (Until May half term only)
Science (Y2)

And Finally.
As you can see, your children are in for a busy and exciting time at school this summer. I look forward to seeing many of you at the events we have organised. Thankyou for the support you continue to give your children at St Andrew’s, it is very much appreciated by all the staff.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. A. Smith

Executive Headteacher
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